Stretton under Fosse Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting Held on Wednesday 24th February 2021 at 7:30pm Virtually via Microsoft Teams

Present:

Chair: Jenny Ogden

Councillors: Sue Hartshorn, Mark Daniell, Chris Smith, Nigel Jennett (joined at 19.37)

Borough Cllr: Tony Gillias Clerk: Lindsay Foster

50/20-21 Apologies for absence

Cllr Warwick may be late.

Cllr Jennett may be unable to attend.

51/20-21 Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations

None

52/20-21 Public Participation Session, apologies, and record of those in attendance

No public present

53/20-21 To approve Minutes of January Meeting

Proposed by Cllr Ogden to be accepted as amended. Approved by all.

54/ 20-21 News from Rugby Borough Council (RBC) and Warwickshire County Council. Rugby Borough Council

Cllr Gillias stated that rents on council properties were due to increase. Rugby Borough Council will be purchasing further properties.

There have been over 700 applications via the test and trace support scheme assisted by the Borough Council.

Cllr Gillias reminded the council to respond to the Warwickshire County Council transport plan consultation.

Cllr Jennett joined at 19.37.

There has been an increase in fly tipping this can be reported via 01788 533332. If there are any areas that are of concern signage may be able to be displayed.

Cllr Jennett was concerned about activities opposite Coombe Abbey regarding large amounts of topsoil being removed. Cllr Gillias will investigate and come back to council with information.

55/20-21 Financial matters

55.1/20-21 To approve all payments

Resolved to approve all payments to be made. Proposed by Cllr Hartshorn agreed by all present.

То	Amount	reason	Cheque number
Lindsay Foster	**	Salary Feb	543

56/20-21 Items for this meeting

56.1/20-21 Street lighting

Cllr Smith to follow up quotation for replacement street lighting. This is to replace fitting not column.

56.2 Speed Monitoring

Councillors are happy with letter. Clerk to print and deliver to Cllr Hartshorn. Cllrs will distribute and date of return prior to next meeting.

Cllr Gillias left at 19.50.

56.3 Planning Meeting Feedback

Constructive meeting and MP will respond to us. Retrospective planning should not be allowed in the green belt. The Borough Council should have a 5year deliverable land supply. Neighbourhood plan would be useful to develop. A response was received from Mark Pawsey MP (including a response from the Minister of state for Housing Rt Hon Christopher Pincher MP) and distributed to SUF councillors on 17th Feb

56.4 Election

Election will be held in May. Clerk will publicise documents on website and Facebook when available.

57/20-21 Correspondence

Precept has been submitted by Clerk.

2 councillors attended planning meeting. Discussed in 56.3

58/20-21 Planning

No planning applications

59/20-21 Items for next meeting

- Circulate letter to village and report back.
- Streetlighting report
- Election
- Annual Meeting of the Parish

Next meeting Wednesday 31st March 2021 via Microsoft Teams.

Meeting Closed 20.06